
Walton Governance Board Meeting Minutes
May 6, 2024 

In Attendance: 
Neysa Lee, Chair 
Suzanne Schott 
Angela Patterson, Parliamentarian,
Cindy Brown, Vice-Chair
Richard Tischler, WHS Principal
Absent: Chris Jarrett
Guests: 2024-25 New Board Members: Susan Thrash, Brian Benton, Karen Hallacy
              GSBA Trainer, Tony Arasi

WGB Business: The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 4:08 pm. Minutes from the March 11, 2024 Governance Board meeting were approved as submitted and will be posted on the Walton Website for public review.

The newly elected 2024-25 WGB members were introduced to the group with a brief bio on the skills and attributes they will bring to the Walton Governance Board.  Susan Thrash, Brian Benton, and Karen Hallacy will be starting their 2-year term with the 2024-2025 School year.  

Outgoing board members; Angela Patterson, Cindy Brown, and Chris Jarrett were recognized for their dedication and considerable individual and collective contributions to the board and to the Walton community during their 2-years of service. Each plan to continue to contribute through service as a Community Representative on one of the Board’s Standing Committees. 

Report from the Chair:
The Chair gave a year-end report of the Board activities and achievements to include the renewal of the Charter in the summer of 2023 after a 12-month renewal process that included the Board, Mr. Tischler, Dr. Santoro, CCSD officials, GDOE officials, and the State Board of Education. The Walton Charter must be renewed every 5 years and the process will begin again in the summer of 2027.
Additionally, the Board completed all State required training and fulfilled all state mandated roles and requirements, provided oversight, accountability, and support in the areas of school finances, academic achievement, and school climate/safety as well as providing assistance to the administration in leveraging the Charter waivers and community partnerships to continue to promote innovation and excellence at Walton High School.

Report from the Principal:
Foundation Drive and Supplemental Teacher Hiring: Mr. Tischler reported the Walton Foundation Drive netted $170K that will be used to provide salaries for supplemental teachers for the 2024-2025 school year.  Mr. Tischler reiterated the enormous benefit this funding will provide to every student at Walton.  The flexibility to provide supplemental teachers to support areas of critical need in the course schedule impacts class size and course offerings across the Walton curriculum.
Year-End Summary of Goals and Achievements and Financials: Mr. Tischler reviewed Walton’s achievements on the Strategic School Plan Goals in the areas of Literacy and Math, noting Walton had exceeded benchmarks in all areas. He also discussed the achievements in the Strategic School Plan Goal in the area of School Safety. Additionally, he presented monthly and year-end financials for review by the Board. 
Accolades for Walton HS
*USA News: Ranked 203th High School in the Nation; 49th Charter School; and 73rd STEM School 
Ranked 4th in Georgia (behind Magnet Schools) and 3rd in Metro Atlanta and 1st in Cobb
*Walton’s Star Student for 2024 was selected as Georgia’s Star Student and we had 3 additional students selected as Regional Star Students
*AP Exam Results: Walton students took over 3000 AP exams with a 94% pass rate of 3 or better which makes us one of the top 3 schools in the nation.
*Walton’s Honors Night was exemplary, showcasing well-rounded students that exhibited 3 pillars of success: Academics, Athletics, Arts/Extracurriculars
Other News:
*Summer AP Institute will return to Walton this summer.
*The 2024 Walton Prom was moved from the Carlos Museum site to the Cobb Energy Center and it was a huge success.  Contracts have been signed to use the CEC for the 2025 Prom as well.
*Professional Development Conferences over the summer will include learning about the on-line AP exam that will be implemented next year. Matt Short may be able to provide instruction to the other HS in Cobb on this subject in the same way he did for the PSAT this year. 
Principal Personal Announcement: Mr. Tischler regretfully informed the Board that he had officially resigned as Principal of Walton HS and would be notifying the Walton faculty and staff at the conclusion of the WGB meeting.  Each member of the Board expressed their sincere appreciation for Mr. Tischler’s exemplary performance and dedication in his 2 years as Principal and also his many years as Assistant Principal on Walton’s Administrative Leadership Team. 
WSB Business: Chairperson Neysa Lee will coordinate with Christian Suttle, Assistant Superintendent CCSD and the Walton Principal’s direct report to ensure the Walton Governance Board assists in the selection of the next principal.  The 2024-2025 Board will participate in this process. 
State Charter Whole Board Training: Tony Arasi
The meeting was adjourned by the Chair.  The next meeting will be held with the 2024-25 Board on August 12, 2024 at 4:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Neysa Lee.
